NPU-N Report
By Amy Stout
I attended the monthly meeting of NPU-N on Thursday, May 28th as the CPNO representative.
Variances/Rezonings:  Consistent with the prior vote of support from CPNO, the NPU-N board voted unanimously to support three variance requests for 442 Euclid Ter NE (to reduce the front yard setback from 35 ft to 28 ft, to reduce the south side yard setback from 7 ft to 1 ft, and to reduce the rear setback from 15 ft to 3 ft) to allow the construction of an addition to a single family home and of a garage.  Approval was conditioned on the site plan filed with the City date-stamped April 8 reflecting a one-car garage.  
Similarly, the NPU-N board voted unanimously to support a request for a special exception for 569 Candler St NE to reduce the front yard setback from 35 ft to 28 ft in order to allow the construction of a decorative wall (garden folly).  Again, consistent with the vote of support from CPNO, the approval was conditioned on the site plan date-stamped April 23, 2015.
The board voted not to support an application for a variance for 619 Page Ave NE because the applicant failed to appear at the meeting.
Info from City Department Representatives:  Representatives from the City of Atlanta’s Department of Finance (Kendra Robinson and Fitz Bryant) informed the group of a proposed new Safety Access Assessment fee that would be billed annually to City of Atlanta property owners by the Fulton and Dekalb County Tax Commissioners for the purpose of funding the operation of 911 services and providing technology upgrades for Enhanced 911 (E-911) service.  The fee would be $26 per year for single-family residential parcels and $307 per year for all other parcels.
We learned from the Atlanta Citizen Review Board’s Outreach Specialist, Charles Curry, that they anticipate new legislation will be proposed to allow the Board to improve their level of service and increase their accountability to the citizens.  The ACRB hopes to achieve an expansion of their jurisdiction, the development of a better mechanism to fill board vacancies, the allowability of anonymous complaints, the creation of an appeals process, and the requirement of a written rationale for the decisions of the Chiefs of Police and Correction with this new legislation.
Special Events:  The board voted unanimously to support the application for the 2015 Little 5 Halloween Festival and Parade to be held October 17.
Other:  We were reminded that each member organization should hold their annual bylaws affirmation vote at their regular June meeting.
The board voted to appoint Ben Klehr, an attorney from Lake Claire and a member of the founding board of directors for the new Candler Park Conservancy, Inc., to be the designated representative from NPU-N on the new Neighborhood Quality of Life Working Group on Outdoor Events.  Once approved by City Council, Mr. Klehr will work closely with members of the NPU-N executive board to represent concerns from all the NPU-N neighborhood organizations as a member of this Working Group that was created to address the ongoing quality of life issues associated with the increase in outdoor events in NPU’s E, F, M, and N.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Our next NPU-N meeting will be Thursday, June 25.  Please contact me at NPURep@candlerpark.org with any questions or concerns.
